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Night of The Environment
By:  Megan Gallan & Jessica Stewart
Did you know on Thursday afternoons there are no classes at Nelson Rural? Well really, it’s only the elementary grades that don’t have regular classes. They have something called “Clusters”. We were surprised too, so we set out to investigate what students were doing.

First of all my classmate, Jessica, and I went to the arts and crafts cluster. There, we saw some children making necklaces out of sea shells and yarn, also some of the kids were painting pictures of endangered animals and a few were drawing comics about the environment. Madame Riordon Barry was helping the kids with their projects in the classroom while other kids looked up information about endangered animals in the computer lab. And later, they will be presenting their information by writing articles and drawing pictures.  


Next, we visited the drama cluster which took place in the gym. They were practicing a play about who owns the forest and why. The play included a song, and the children are practicing very hard to make sure the performance is ready and well presented. Mrs. Woods is very proud of her students.

After that, we stopped to see what the hospitality cluster was up to. They were having fun making a green and blue banner, out of their own handprints! The green and blue was used to symbolize the Earth. And I’m sure Ms. Hackett and her hospitality group will be happy to serve you snacks!

We found out that the snacks are going to be served on April 28 at Nelson Rural’s Night of the Environment. We also found out that the clusters will be preparing things to present that evening. We will keep investigating for more information and will let you know what we discover. 

So remember to mark April 28 on your calendar!
